

**West Wellington Community Association  
Record of Discussion, September 14, 2006**

**Meeting Chaired by:** Rob Bowman, President

**In Attendance:** Dave Haskins, Anne-Marie Laurin, Chris Duschenes (VP), Francois Matte (Treasurer), Cathy Bennett (Secretary), Ralph Wiesbrock, John Sanna

**Regrets:** Peter Bleyer (Wellington Village Business Association), John Sutton

<b>Agenda Items</b>	<b>Discussion Highlights</b>	<b>Action/Person(s) Responsible</b>
1. Review and approval of June 28, 2006 Record of Discussion	RoD approved.	Dave to post on website
2. Update on city planning meeting held September 13th	Chris and Rob attended. They commented that the meeting mostly focused on the Hintonburg planning process and not a broader look at planning. Rob commented that this was a good first start. The next meeting is scheduled to take place on September 28 <sup>th</sup> .	Rob hoping to attend meeting
3. Review and discussion re letter concerning draft comprehensive zoning document	Chris and Ralph sent a letter on September 11 <sup>th</sup> with the comments from the WWCA. We have not received a letter of response as of yet.	Dave to post letter on website
4. Update on meeting with Paul Turner re: Island Park and Queensway construction	Rob attended meeting with Paul Turner, Manager with McCormack Rankin Corp to learn more about Highway 417 Bridge Rehabilitations from West Maitland Ave to East of Island Park Drive. The contractors wanted to ensure they had full consultations because in past projects that was the issue. They commented that they wanted to minimize impact on surround neighbourhood. The work will take place on the next August long weekend over a 15 hour period with 1 overnight closure. To learn more visit their website <a href="http://www.417Queenswaybridges.ca">www.417Queenswaybridges.ca</a>	N/A

**West Wellington Community Association  
Record of Discussion, September 14, 2006**

<b>Agenda Items</b>	<b>Discussion Highlights</b>	<b>Action/Person(s) Responsible</b>
5. Update on website	The website is up and working well. The emails that have been set up should also be working well.	Rob to add the website address to our letterhead and send to Cathy
6. Update on communications with community papers	Anne Marie has prepared an article about the revitalized WWCA and will submit to the Kitchissippi Times and News West to begin	Dave to post article on website
7. Update on mailing list	John Sanna provided Rob with a print out of the list. Rob proposed that we send the article that Anne Marie has prepared to the names on the mailing list to let them know that the WWCA is active and to seek their involvement	Rob and Cathy to organize mailing
8. Correspondence received/sent: response received from Mayor re CDP letter	Rob read the letter out the members received on August 4 <sup>th</sup>	Dave to post response on website
9. Updates, if any, on Wellington Village Business Owners Association	Move to next meeting	Cathy/Rob to add to next meeting agenda
10. All candidates meeting for Kitchissippi	We have sent emails to community associations asking if they are planning an all candidates meeting. Hampton-Iona Community Association is planning to organize one. Rob has called 10 possible venues without luck. Hampton-Iona will also look into possible venues. The space must be able to accommodate 350 to 400 attendees. Each community association has been asked to contribute \$200 towards this event. Rob called a vote and it was passed by the board and members. We will ask for a table at the event to provide information on our association. We will be able to ask 1 to 2 questions. The possible dates are November 1-2 or November 6-9.	Anne-Marie, Cathy and Rob volunteered to help organize  John Sanna will work on the timing

**West Wellington Community Association  
Record of Discussion, September 14, 2006**

<b>Agenda Items</b>	<b>Discussion Highlights</b>	<b>Action/Person(s) Responsible</b>
11. Potential community issues-some ideas Liquor store relocation/preservation of school grounds	It was agreed to send a letter protesting the closing of the liquor store.  Next meeting we will discuss preservation of school grounds	Anne-Marie will prepare the letter
12. Other issues	Rob received an email from the Federation of Citizen's Association of Ottawa-Carleton inviting him to their next meeting on September 25 <sup>th</sup> . This is a group of community associations who meet to discuss similar issues.	Rob may attend as an observer
13. Next Meetings	October 18 <sup>th</sup> – 8pm – Fisher Park School November 15 <sup>th</sup> -8pm-Fisher Park School	Cathy to organize meeting space at Fisher Park